Grayson Rural Electric Cooperative ¢

109 Bagby Park ¢ Grayson, KY 41143-1292
Telephone 606-474-5136 ¢ 1-800-562-3532 ¢ Fax 606-474-5862

»

April 1, 2011

Office of General Counsel

Kentucky Public Service Commission
211 Sower Boulevard

Post Office Box 615

Frankfore, Kentucky 40662

Re: Settlemient Agresment
Case 1 2010-00249
Dear Sir or Madam:
Frctosed vou will fing copies of the crew safety wisits and the monthly safety meetings for the months

of Janizary, Feoruary, and March 2011 as reguested per the settlement agreement. If you should need
{urther informaticn please contact ime.

- W %%\

I’:obert Potter
Manager of Operations

v
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Monthly Safety Report
February 02, 201}

There were no lost time accidents to report this month.
The regular Monday morning safety meetings were held by various staff members of Grayson

Rural Electric.

]

January 03, 2011—Priscilla Sparks, Director of Purchasing, was in charge of the
meeting. Bob Potter, Manager of Operations, talked about the meter reading
program and the safety record for the past year, He also talked about a recent
safety committee investigation. Carol Fraley read from the Board Policy 508:
Safety Practices and afterwards had an open discussion.

January 11, 2011—Sherry Buckler, General Accounting Supervisor, was in
charge of the meeting. Guest speakers were Jim Adkins and Alan Zumstein. They
talked about a new energy efficient program including time of day rates, customer
charge changed, smart home, read time pricing, prepay metering, critical peak
pricing and inclining block. Julie Lewis had the monthly safety give-a-way.
Carol Fraley awarded certificates to Anita Bellew, Sherry Conley, and Becca
Richardson. Bob Potter, Manager of Operations, reminded everyone to work
safe.

January 25, 2011—Kyle Clevenger, Assistant Mgr. of Operations, was in charge
of the meeting. Bill Massey attended for the monthly safety meeting. His topic
was on Protective Grounding and after the meeting he tested the grounds in the
trucks. Bob Potter reminded everyone to be careful.

January 17, 2011—Kim Bush, Mgr. of Marketing/Mbr.Service, was in charge of
the meeting. Bob Potter introduced new employee, Bradley Cherry. Mike Martin
talked about a meeting he and Mark Hutchinson had attended. It was a 4 day
course entitled Forman’s Academy.

January 31, 2011—Don Combs, Mgr. of Finance & Accounting, was in charge of
the meeting. Josh Trent, Tom Lewis, and Cindy Faulkner from Frontier Housing
attended the meeting. They talked about low interest loans for home renovations,
heat pumps, and affordable housing. Jeff Fugate from M.A.C.E.D. attended the
meeting and talked about investments in your infrastructure which is included in
and paid back on your electric bill.

Bob continues to mention the necessity and importance of hard hats, rubber gloves and the
importance of using ground chains. A line is not dead until it is grounded.

Bob Fdtter, Mandger of Operations



Monthly Safety Report
March 01, 2011

There were no lost time accidents to report this month.
The regular Monday morning safety meetings were held by various staff members of Grayson

Rural Flectric.

February 09, 2011—Carol Fraley, Manager & C.E.O., was in charge of the
meeting. She talked about the safety record over the past year and handed out
safety incentive checks. Don Combs showed and discussed the 2012 work plan.
Bob Potter gave an update on construction and completed jobs that were listed on
the work plan. :

February 18, 201 1—DBonita Gearhart, Executive Assistant, was in charge of the
meeting. Bob Potter gave Mark Hutchinson and Mike Martin certificates for
completion of Foreman Academy: Track One. Julie had the monthly safety give-
a-way. Bill Massey from K.A.E.C. attended for the monthly safety meeting. His
topic was on Bucket Truck Rescue. It.included job briefings, know your truck,
may day calls, giving first aid and CPR.

February 21, 2011—Andrea McCleese, Technical Services Supervisor, was in
charge of the meeting. Sue Roberts read from the Safety Manual pages 158 —
160, Grounding-General and Equal Potential grounding.

February 28, 201 1—Brian Poling, Mgr. of Technical Services, was in charge of
the meeting. He talked about the P.S.C. inspection that will be in March. He
went over what everyone needs to know to be prepared such as Emergency
Response Manual, M.S.D.S., fire extinguishers and where they are located. Bob
Potter and Carol Fraley talked about copper theft at substations and safety issues
because of theft.

Bob continues to mention the necessity and importance of hard hats, rubber gloves and the
importance of using ground chains. A line is not dead until it is grounded.

Bob Potter, Ménager of Operations



There were no

Monthly Safety Report
March 31, 2011

lost time accidents to report this month.

The regular Monday morning safety meetings were held by various staff members of Grayson

Rural Electric.
@

Bob continues

March 09, 2011—Bob Potter, Manager of Operations, was in charge of the
meeting. He talked about the P.S.C. inspection that will be in March. He went
over what would be needed from maintenance and construction, such as line
inspections, pole tags, tail gate sessions, and transformer inspections.

March 14, 2011—Priscilla Sparks, Dir. Of Purchasing/Accounts Payable, was in
charge of the meeting. Richard Easton read the Board Policy no. 508, Subject:
Safety Practices, and discussed each topic. He also showed a video of an electric
power wireman dedication. Bob Potter, Manager of Operations, gave an update
on unit jobs that were completed and new jobs that were ready to start.

March 25, 2011—Sherry Buckler, General Accounting Supervisor, was in charge
of the meeting. Bill Massey from K.A.E.C. attended for the monthly safety
meeting. His topic was on Personal Protective Equipment. This included ear
protection, safety glasses, full body safety harness, hard hats, sleeves, rubber
gloves, and arc-rated clothing. There was a discussion session afterwards and
Bob Potter reminded everyone that a line is not dead until it is grounded.

March 30, 2011—XKim Bush, Mgr. of Marketing & Member Services, was in
charge of the meeting. Andrea introduced Trisha Richards from Milsoft. She
conducted a training session on the new IVR phone system. Julie had the
monthly safety give a way for March. Bob Potter, Manager of Operations, give an
update on unit jobs. Carol Fraley awarded Bob a certificate for the completion of
a 12 hour Superintendents’ and Foremen’s conference. Bob & Carol reminded
everyone to stay safe.

to mention the necessity and importance of hard hats, rubber gloves and the

importance of using ground thains. A line is not dead until it is grounded.

}%/ ,

Bob Potter, Manager of Operations



